VNF: Notice of Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd no longer being associated company   
On 03 Oct 2017, Vinafreight Joint Stock Company announced the Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd no longer being associated company as follows:
On 03 Oct 2017, Vinafreight Joint Stock Company received an announcement of Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd having completed the procedure for contributed capital increase of the parties. Accordingly, contributed capital rate of Vinafreight Joint Stock Company at Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd changed as follows:
- Before the capital increase: contributed capital rate of Vinafreight Joint Stock Company at Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd changed was 30%

- After the capital increase: contributed capital rate of Vinafreight Joint Stock Company at Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd changed was 5%
Therefore, Kintetsu World Vietnam Co., Ltd was no longer the associated company of VNF in the consolidated financial statement 
